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31st Session of the UPR working group

Recommendations by Finland to Saudi Arabia
5 November 2018
Mr. President,

Finland wishes to thank the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia for the national report. 

Finland emphasizes that freedom of speech and expression, including freedom of the press and protection of journalists, as well as freedom of association are key issues in any society. Finland condemns all violations of human rights and reprisals against journalists and human rights defenders. 
Finland welcomes Saudi Arabia’s measures taken with regard to promotion and protection of women’s rights and the empowerment of women, including efforts to increase women’s participation in the labour market.
Finland wishes to make the following two recommendations:
1) First, Finland recommends the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia to reform the laws on counterterrorism, anti-cybercrime and associations as well as the law on press and publications to guarantee the right to freedom of speech and expression and freedom of peaceful association, to fully reflect commitments under international human rights law.
2) Second, Finland recommends the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia to continue engaging with the Committee on the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination against Women (CEDAW) and to implement all its recommendations on remaining issues, especially the withdrawal of the general reservation to the Convention
Thank you.
